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HOUSE BILL NO. 1290

AN ACT TO PROVIDE FOR DISCLOSURE OF CERTAIN CONTENTS OF PUBLIC-
PRIVATE PARTNERSHIP AGREEMENTS AND TO PROVIDE A PENALTY FOR
FAILURE TO DISCLOSE.

A prison/jail population cost estimate statementisrequired for HB1290 dueto
creating a Class 6 felony for failure to disclose the contents of a proposed
public-private partnership agreement before the agreement is entered into.

In order to analyze the costs of HB 1290, the Legislative Research Council
lookedtoother criminal penaltiesinchapter 1-27. SDCL 1-27-1.16requiresthat
documentsrelatedtoanitemonagoverning body's meeting agendabe postedto
thegoverning body'swebsite beforethe meeting, or thedocument must be made
available at the meeting. Inthelast ten years, there have been zero convictions
under SDCL 1-27-1.16.

Based on a lack of criminal convictions under a similar misdemeanor penalty
currentlyinlaw, theLegislativeResearch Council considersthepenalty created
by HB 1290 to be an administrative penalty. The purpose is to enforce
compliancewiththeprovisiontowhichitadheres. Forthisreasontheimpact on
prison and jail populationsisestimated to be negligible.
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